GOVERNMENT OF INDIA
DEFENCE
LOK SABHA

UNSTARRED QUESTION NO:2249
ANSWERED ON:11.03.2013

TRANSFER OF DEFENCE LAND IN KIRKEE CANTONMENT
Kalmadi Shri Suresh

Will the Minister of DEFENCE be pleased to state:

(a) whether the Government has received a proposal for transfer of 49160 Sq. Meter of land in Kirkee Cantonment under the control of
the Station Commander for construction of Pune-Mumbai road;

(b) if so, the details thereof indicating the outcome of the survey report on the said road; and

(c) the reasons for delay in taking a final decision on this proposal?

Answer

MINISTER OF DEFENCE (SHRIA.K. ANTONY)

(a) to (c): A proposal for transfer of 49160 Sq mtrs of land in Kirkee Cantonment for widening of Pune Mumbai road was submitted by
Pune Municipal Corporation (PMC) to the Local Military Authorities. It was returned to PMC in August 2009 as it did not contain the
details of defence land required for the purpose. No revised proposal has been received thereafter.
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